Lane, Roger

From: Aaron Thiel <thielaj@hotmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 17, 2023 8:47 PM
To: Planning & Development

Subject: CUP-2022-02582

This Message Is From an Untrusted Sender

You have not previously corresponded with this sender.

To whom it may concern,

| am a resident of the Town of Rutland, and live on Center Road, a very short distance from the proposed
quarry expansion site. My family and | are opposed to the approval of this CUP and the expansion of the
quarry.

Living in close proximity gives us an insight which those of you on the County Boards do not have. There is
considerable disruption to our lives and enjoyment of the Town with the current state of the quarry. An
expansion of it would undoubtedly increase the traffic and daily noise which plague Center Road and Cty Hwy
A.

There is very little support for expansion from the community and neighbors, despite what may be portrayed
by the applicant and the Town Board members.

The applicant has been vague and incompletely presented his plans or intentions to the community, and | urge
you to represent the majority of the community in opposing this application.

Thank you,
Aaron Thiel



